NDSWG Report

June 19, 2002

The ERCOT NDSWG met on May 23, 2002 at the ERCOT Office in Austin.  During the meeting the following items were discussed:

1. Network Data Service Requests - Tamara Drummond updated the group on the current status of the ERCOT data entry portal. The system seems to be working well, including the ability to attach documents.  The printing function does not work but a work-a-round is to use print screen.  There was discussion concerning the ERCOT Data Dictionary.  Tamara will send a copy to the NDSWG with a cover page explaining the columns.  It is desired by some to investigate developing an ERCOT standard naming convention, although it is realized that it may be too late based on all of the databases this standard could effect.
2. Access to ERCOT Network Analysis Software – The group discussed the desire of the TDSPs to have access to the ERCOT network analysis tools.  Lee Caylor reviewed with the group what he has discovered in his investigation of the process involved in getting this project considered for funding.  It appears the project will be outside the internal ERCOT project process and will instead be more of a stakeholder process through the subcommittees and TAC.  Lee will begin writing a project scope to be sent out the NDSWG for comments. 
3. ERCOT Operating Guide Appendix C Revision – Eddie Clark reviewed the changes to the Appendix C that were received prior to the meeting.  Very few additional changes were made at the meeting.  The need for low-side unit main transformer voltage was discussed.  The Protocols and Operating Guide will be searched to find references concerning this voltage.   Eddie sent the modified copy from the meeting to the group for a final review before the OGRR is written.   All comments were due to Eddie by June 7.  On June 7, comments were received from the ERCOT Staff that involve significant changes from the approved NDSWG draft.  Eddie will ask for time on the ROS agenda to discuss the changes to Appendix C before writing an OGRR.

4. Protocol Change – Curtis Crews reviewed his proposed protocol change with the group.  He is proposing to eliminate “MVA” and voltage regulator status from section 12.4.4.1.1.

5. Next Meeting - The next meeting of the Network Data Support Working Group has not been scheduled. 

